
Tama/Toledo Healthy Hometown Steering Committee Agenda 

Thursday, March 2, 2023 

5-6 p.m. 

 
Present:  Jon Werger, Mark McFate, Dorothy Zmolek, Jeff Shaw, Karen Mixdorf, Denise Fletcher, 

Trudy Koch, Amy Doyle, Lori Baier and Kendall Jordan 

 

Community Activities 

• The community Geocaching Activity of local history will be postponed until Fall or next 

year.  Mark McFate will head this up. 

• The Fishing Derby at Cherry Lake will also be postponed.  Jeff will head this up and 

gather more information.  Karen will check with Jill about insurance. 

• Shayla will be heading up a scavenger hunt and bike ride on the trail for this spring to 

coordinate with the installation of the trail signs.  Shelly will contact bike shops to do 

minor repairs.  Shayla will decide on the route, if we have treats or prizes such as 

Wieting passes, date and time.  We thought it would be a good idea to have children 

accompanied by an adult and any pets should be on a leash. 

• Golf Cart ride for seniors will be this fall. 

 

Highway 63 and DOT 

• The DOT will resurface and stripe the four to a two lane with a turning lane.   

• Kendall emailed Ben about meeting with our group next month.  We would like to 

discuss the RRFB in front of the high school as well as on 9th Street with additional 

lighting for safety.  Sidewalks need to be designed and into the bid at least to the 

apartment building.  Jon stressed that this is the time to get safety measures in place. 

 

Educate for RRFB 

• Kendall said the city crew will be busy this spring repairing pot holes and mowing.  That 

usually slows down the end of May first of June.  That might be the best window to 

install the RRFB. 

• Found You Tube videos and fliers used by other communities. 

• Talked about educating the community from 3rd graders to seniors, and adults. 

• Some avenues would be church bulletins, PE classes, our website, Facebook, newspaper,  

Summer rec, and speak at community groups about the reason for and how to use them 

safely.  Karen will talk to the Superintendent to get his approval. 

 

Next Meeting – WEDNESDAY, April 5th at the Wieting 5-6 p.m. 

 



 


